
My name is Madison Marino, and I am a visiting fellow in education policy at the Maryland Family 

Institute. I am here today to request your favorable consideration of Senate Bill 749. This bill allows 

nonpublic school students enrolled in dual credit programs to apply for the Part-Time and Early College 

Access Grant programs.  

In Maryland, nonpublic school students are currently gated from accessing tuition assistance for dual 

enrollment programs offered by the state.1 “48 states and the District of Columbia have state-level dual 

enrollment policies,” which simultaneously allow students to earn high school and college credit.2 Of 

those states, 35 provide some assistance via state-funded appropriations to students enrolled in dual 

credit or dual enrollment programs.3 In several states, all students, not just public school students, can 

access grant programs that help them pay for such opportunities.4 

Acquiring a postsecondary degree or credential enhances individuals’ earning capacity and economic 

security5, expanding their career prospects and opportunities. This stability remains resilient in the face 

of economic downturns and fluctuations in the labor market. Enrollment in dual credit programs 

improves students' likelihood of starting and finishing said degree. A 2017 study of more than 200,000 

high school students showed that 88 percent of dual/concurrent enrollment students “went on to 

college after high school and completed degrees at higher rates and in less time than their non-

participating careers.”6 In addition, by participating in dual enrollment programs, students can reduce 

the total cost of their college degree by accumulating credits early.  

The Maryland Longitudinal Data System Center (MLDS) reported that for the 2020-2021 academic year, 

there were 19,872 dually enrolled high school students in Maryland, which represents about 7.28 

percent of total high school enrollment in Maryland.7 Since the academic year 2010-2011, there has 

been a continuous growth in dual enrollment participation in Maryland.8 Nationally, 34 percent of US 

students are taking college courses in high school; this represents a triple increase from the 10 percent 

participation rate reported in 2010.9 As demand for these dual enrollment programs continues, 
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Maryland should provide all students access to resources funded by state taxpayers, such as the Part-

Time Grant and Early College Access Grant programs.  

Access to grant programs such as the Part-Time Grant and Early College Access Grant programs would 

provide a much-needed benefit for nonpublic school students and their families, as they are already 

paying taxes that are funding these programs; furthermore, this would enable Maryland to meet the 

long-term needs of an educated workforce.  

 

 

 

 

 


